Bradford Telephone Area Sports & Social Club.

Chairman’s Report March 2020
The older I get the quicker the AGM comes around – am I the only one to think this?

It has been an eventful year with the sad demise of the Leeds and York Sports & Social Clubs (big clubs) which leaves just 14 (mainly smaller clubs) left under the Nezra umbrella.

However, there is a small positive from our perspective, as Nezra funding that went to these clubs has been divided up on a per person basis giving more central funding to BTASSC.

The overall outlook as of today is that Nezra would like to keep supporting local clubs for at least the next 5 years.

Our club has had its own challenges this year- the important ones concerning health. Our vice chairman Eddie Brady has had a very difficult time over the Christmas period and we wish him well for an ongoing full recovery. 

With the addition of the Golf section last year, we have some thriving sections in the Golf and Walking sections, with Leisure activities being very well supported to meet our member’s needs. Although reducing the seating capacity on the London trip it was successfully sold out. Similarly with the Pantomime – our 2 perennial activities.
Financially we are still sound and would expect this to continue over the coming years.
Although with membership numbers reducing year on year we must be mindful to keep prudent budgeting for the longevity of the club.

Overall we continue to provide support to our members with a breadth of activities such as theatre, shopping trip to London, Pantomime, gym facilities, golf, walking and other discounted events.

The regular News Letter and web site provide ongoing updates and information for our members so that they have the opportunity to take part in everything that is on offer. 
Summary:
Our Club finances are well under control with accounts duly audited and agreed.

The Executive Committee meetings continue to be well attended with agenda items fully discussed and decisions taken to provide stable platform for the club, and there is a robust communications process by email and the Web site for are members.
Finally, I would like to thank all the committee members who do a really good job in managing their specific role and responsibilities.
David Ratcliffe (Secretary  & Treasurer), Barry Lamb (Membership & Lottery), Roy Lamonby (Web site) and Peter Thorpe (“ordinary” member and Manchester Road recreation facilities). Andy Simpson (“ordinary” member) Martin Smith (“ordinary” member). Richard Benton (Golf section) Also Mick Abbott as our auditor for doing a superb job.
Thanks again to Eddie Brady (vice chairman) who brings his worldly experience to balance the club decisions
Brian Campbell 
(Chairman BTAS&SC)
